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1. Action Items

(1) Update reference oil targets using all 830 reblend results and issue updated control charts to the test labs.

(2) Cummins to provide data to Surveillance Panel on “swivel foot” rocker wear versus “pressed pad” rocker wear 
2. Call To Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Warren Totten called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. There was no formal agenda for the meeting, but the primary purpose was to discuss the current action alarm on CWL for the M11 EGR test and to review current hardware supplies. The attendance list is included as attachment 1. 

3. M11 EGR CWL Action Alarm

Warren asked Jeff to give his summary of the current status of the CWL action alarm. Jeff reviewed two handouts he had distributed electronically prior to the meeting (see attachments 2 and 3). The first (attachment 2) summarizes the reference results for each of the reference oils to date (PC-9E, 830-1, 830-2). Attachment 3 shows the same results but combining the 830-1 and 830-2 data. After a lengthy discussion, Bob Campbell moved that we use the combined 830 reblend targets as shown in attachment 3 effective immediately. The motion was seconded by Jim Moritz and passed unanimously. Jeff agreed to update the targets and to get updated control charts to the test labs.

4. Hardware Items

Warren asked Ron Buck to give an update on current hardware, which had been distributed via email prior to the meeting ( see attachment 4). Warren pointed out that at current use rates, the “pressed pad” rocker levers that are used on both the M11 HST and M11 EGR tests would be depleted in ~ 15 months. He suggested that we begin running split tests, using both the “pressed pad” rockers and the new style “swivel foot” rockers, similar to what was done on the M11 HST test when the original style rocker levers were in short supply. Prior to making a decision, Warren agreed to submit data to the panel comparing wear results of the two rocker styles.  

5. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be at the call of the chairman.
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